
HILLS BOWLING ASSOCIATION
MINUTES
EXECUTIVE MEETING

Monday 1st July 2024 at 7.30pm
Lenswood Bowling Club
1. WELCOME : Meeting opened 7.30pm.
2. PRESENT : D. Fuda, T. Stephen,  V. Deeble, B. Lenny
3. APOLOGIES : A. Pobke, A. Reynolds, R. Jarman
4. Minutes of last meeting 3.6.24  read and accepted.
5. Treasurer:

Current treasurer Adrian Pobke has resigned from the position of Treasurer due to health reasons – effective from 21st May 2024 – but he will continue to operate the accounts with ANZ until such time as we have arranged his replacement.

It was agreed at the last Committee meeting on 3.6.24 that we approach Committee member Val Deeble to determine whether she would be prepared to take over the position.

Val confirms that she is prepared to assume the role of Treasurer – and accordingly, per section 5.3 of the HBA Constitution, Val is appointed to fill the casual vacancy arising from Adrian’s resignation.

The committee confirm that in accordance with section 17.3 of the HBA Constitution – the President Dora Fuda, the Secretary Terry Stephen, and the new Treasurer Val Deeble shall be authorised to operate the accounts held with ANZ bank – and Adrian Pobke shall be removed from the accounts.
Currently only Terry and Adrian have authority to operate the accounts:

· So in the first instance, Val Deeble and Dora Fuda will contact/attend ANZ bank to arrange access to the existing accounts.

· After that has been done, the new Treasurer is authorised to change the existing Cheque Account and change it to a business type account, which can be operated by any one of the President, Secretary, or Treasurer by use of debit card.

· The Online Saver account will remain in its current form.

6. General Business:
· Roger Jarman has sent through an email suggesting some possible changes to the current Saturday pennant format – aimed at evening up the numbers in the various divisions, and clearing the log jam of sides in Division II.  To this end he suggests that consideration be given to Division II comprising 4 rink sides of 16 players.  The committee discussed the pros and cons of this suggestion – the proposal seems unlikely to have the support of Lenswood, Hahndorf, or Lobethal, and the committee can see various reasons why some clubs would oppose it – nonetheless it was agreed that the suggestion had sufficient merit to run it past the club delegates at the next meeting.
· The clubs have been asked to consider Division III Gold comprising teams of 12 players/3 rinks, and Division III Silver continuing to operate as 8 players/2 rinks – seems to have the support of Lenswood, Hahndorf, and Lobethal – but no feedback yet from other clubs.

· Ongoing concern re disparity in number of sides on Saturday in Division I and II – exacerbated by a suggestion that Gumeracha may not be fielding a side in Division I – which on last year’s numbers would leave 7 sides in Division I and 11 sides in Division II.  The committee are currently powerless to force sides to go up or down a division – but will raise the dilemma with clubs at the next delegates meeting.

· TS will attempt to speak to Merv Miles re ongoing patronage of HBA.

· TS has had some informal communications with clubs regarding the Executive motion to regain voting rights – in addition to the detailed email sent out to clubs on 10.6.24 – important to note that all 18 motions brought by the HBA Executive Committee since 2000 have been passed.

· Assistant Secretary role – the position has remained vacant during the past two seasons – it was anticipated that whoever took on the role would be trained up to eventually assume the position of secretary.  Barry has expressed interest in the role – but does not envisage being in a position to assume the secretary role – the problem is that there is little point in the secretary expending extra time training someone if they are not prepared to take on the role.  However both Dora and Terry will attempt to involve Barry in either the Bowlslink process or the pennant programming so that he is in a position to help in the future.

· Honorariums still to be decided at next delegates meeting – committee support Secretary $4,000 – Treasurer and Assistant Secretary $2,000 – pennant reporters $400 – and support the Lenswood motion that the President receive an honorarium of $2,000.

· Ladies Selectors are currently Chris Jarman and Val Deeble – Val is approaching a number of other ladies with a view to having a third selector.

· Lorna Rowley shield is currently scheduled on a week day – Dora has sent a detailed letter to the President and Secretary of Region 7 with reasons supporting why the event should be scheduled on a weekend – no response yet.

· Committee meetings are currently held on the first Monday night of each month – but Barry will have problems with many of those nights due to other commitments.  May not need an August or October meeting – and once the season starts the meetings can be changed to Tuesday nights.

7. Next meeting: 
· Executive – Monday 5th August 2024 at 7.30pm at Lenswood BC (if required).
· Delegates – Monday 15th July 2024 at 7.30pm at Lenswood BC.
Meeting closed: 8.30pm.

